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ORDSALL AND LANGWORTHY COMMUNITY COMMITTEE



7 July, 2009



Ordsall Neighbourhood Building



Robert Hall Street



Ordsall



Meeting commenced:
7.00 p.m.



“                 ended:
9.10 p.m.

PRESENT:
R. Marsh - in the Chair



Councillors Clague, Dobbs, Drake, Loveday and Mashiter



K. O’Neill
}
TIETARA



H. F. de Boer
} 




J. O’Malley
}



B. Smid
-
Salford Mens’ Action Group



J. Doyle
-
NE Ordsall



B. Holmes 
- 
Eccles Community Committee Member



E. Down
}
Thorn Court Apartments 



J. Smith
}
Residents’ Association



A. Marsh
-
Southgarth Area Residents’ 





Association



J. Ahmed
-
Local Resident



S. Gorey
}
Ordsall and Langworthy 



L. Pritchard
}
Youth Forum



H. Torkington
}



J. Davie
-
New Barracks TMC / Ordsall 





Community Café 


S. Sharples
-
New Barracks TMC



K. Sheridan
-
Salford Forum of Older People /





Age Concern



T. McMullen
-
S Ordsall



G. Bailey
-
Primrose Hill Primary and Children’s 



Centre



M. Wilson
-
Beech Court Tenants’ Association



C. Marchbank Smith
-
Pendleton Area Forum



J. Lambert
-
Governor Salford Royal Hospital Trust



Steve Middleton
-
Local Resident

OFFICERS:
S. Lightup
-
Strategic Director of Community Health 



and Social Care




C. Marsh
-
Area Co-ordinator



R. Spanner
-
Neighbourhood Manager



S. Allcock
-
Salford Youth Service



E. Davis
-
Sustainable Regeneration



J. Drake
-
Central Salford Urban Regeneration 



Company



V. Greener
}
Greater Manchester Police



D. Henthorne



A. Shaikh
-
Salford Primary Care Trust



A. Saunders
-
The Message Trust



M. Greer
}
Oasis Trust



B. Sellzck
}



N. Mawson
-
Salix Homes



M. McHugh
-
Customer and Support Services

(Please note that all those present did not sign the attendance list and that this has resulted in the omission of a number of names from the list.)

1. APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE

Apologies for absence were submitted on behalf of Councillor Warmisham, R. Sharples, J. White, S. Smith and L. Holmes.

2. POLICING ISSUES

R. Spanner welcomed Chief Inspector Greener and Inspector Henthorne to the meeting. He indicated that they were in attendance to answer any questions relating to policing issues within the Neighbourhood Management Area.

3. MINUTES OF PROCEEDINGS

The minutes of the meeting held on 5 May, 2009, were approved as a correct record.

4. MATTERS ARISING
There were no matters arising.

5. IRWELL CITY PARK, WODEN STREET BRIDGE (OPTIONS FOR IMPROVEMENT)
Elaine Davis gave a presentation relating to the Irwell City Park project. She indicated that Irwell City Park was a project of exceptional scope and ambition encompassing an 8 km stretch between Salford Quays and The Meadows. It was not a park in the conventionally understood sense of a public green space, but in the broader senses of the word: 

· a space within a city, closely integrated into its fabric, yet distinct and separate from the dense urban context 

· a multi-faceted recreational resource which will be populated and animated in innumerable unpredictable ways 

· a place for meeting, gathering, celebrating, demonstrating, entertaining and meditating

Irwell City Park was also a city park in the sense that it was an integral part of a tight knit urban fabric and a place which will provide new linkages and a new sense of cohesion between different and often disparate parts of the city. Focused around five character zones from The Meadows to Salford Quays, the park would comprise five new bridges, 67,500 sq meters of new public realm and 5,355 meters of new or improved continuous walkway. It would -

· create one of the largest new parks in Greater Manchester at The Meadows, linking into the new Croal Irwell Regional Park and one of the first national public parks – Peel Park, 

· have excellent new sustainable and exciting waterside places and spaces in its own right  and it would integrate the multitude of existing places within Salford, Trafford and Manchester into a coherent whole.  These spaces would form the stages for cultural and social events and gatherings and would be essential as magnets to attract people and to drive movement along the route between them, 

· introduce new iconic infrastructure that would create a landmark for local people and visitors alike, symbolising the connectivity between the two great cities of Salford and Manchester and embracing the river as a fundamental part of the Regional Centre’s heritage and future, 

· provide a continuous 8 km route which would ensure that a consistent quality, connectivity and accessibility was established from the outset which would set a benchmark for ongoing private-led developments, 

· would quickly put the park on the map, providing a strong and identifiable identity and attract a wide range of people to use it in numerous ways from an early stage, thereby ensuring its longer term success, 

· be a sustainable park, promoting the development and protection of natural habitats along the waterside, and reducing dependence on carbon-based forms of transport within the city centre.

She provided details of the work which was being undertaken to develop options for the improvement of the Woden Street Bridge. She indicated that the design team would be attending the meeting of the Ordsall Community Forum on 21 July, 2009, at which options for the work would be presented. 

Roy Marsh thanked Elaine Davis for her attendance at the meeting and also for her interesting and informative presentation.

RESOLVED:
THAT the presentation be noted.

6. 10,000 HOURS IN ORDSALL AND HOW YOU CAN GET INVOLVED

Alan Saunders, The Message Trust, provided details of a number of environmental projects which were scheduled to be undertaken in the area, between 3 and 8 August, 2009, with the support of young people attending the Christian Young People Conference at Manchester Central.

He indicated that officers from Salford City Council, Greater Manchester Police and other partners had been included in the development of possible projects to be undertaken.

He provided details of possible project areas, including -

-
Ordsall Community Cafe

-
Gardens to the rear of Coronation Street

-
The Phase 2 site of LPC Living

-
The site of the former Radcliffe Primary School 

-
The site of the former St. Clement’s Primary School.

-
Knowsley Green

A discussion took place and a number of additional possible sites were discussed. 

RESOLVED:
THAT the presentation be noted.

7. ORDSALL / LANGWORTHY YOUTH FORUM RESIDENTIAL

Sarah Gorey, Levi Pritchard and Hannah Torkington of the Ordsall and Langworthy Youth Forum gave a presentation on the activities which they had taken part in on the recent residential visit to the Burrs Activity Centre in Lancashire.

It was noted that the Ordsall and Langworhty Community Committee had part-funded the trip.

They provided details of the activities which the group had done, which included -

· kayaking and canoeing 

· canoe polo, 

· abseiling, 

· rafting, 

· orienteering, 

· adventure games, 

· archery, and 

· indoor climbing on our own climbing wall

Roy Marsh thanked Sarah, Levi and Hannah for their attendance at the meeting and also for their interesting and informative presentation.

RESOLVED:
THAT the presentation be noted.

8. UPDATE ON SALFORD MEN’S ACTION GROUP

Bill Smid provided an update report in respect of the operation of the Salford Men’s Action Group.

He indicated that the recent work being undertaken by the Group had been hampered owing to un-true allegations which had been made in the local media.

He provided details of the current membership of the Group and also of the projects which were planned for the future.

Roy Marsh thanked Bill Smid for his attendance at the meeting and also for his update on the work of the Salford Men’s Action Group.

RESOLVED:
THAT the report be noted.

9. PREFERRED REDEVELOPMENT OPTION FOR THE ISLINGTON ESTATE

Neil Mawson and Hessel de Boer provided an update report in respect of work which was being undertaken on the Islington Options Consultation.

They provided brief details of the options which had been considered and their implications. 

Discussion took place in respect of a number of issues, including -

-
the age of the housing stock in the Islington area

-
financial viability of the options

-
‘Decent Homes Standard’ funding

-
timescale for implementation

Councillor Clague, on behalf of the Committee, placed on record his thanks to Hessel de Boer and Kevin O’Neill for the work which they had undertaken to date as part of the Options process.

RESOLVED:
(1) THAT the report be noted.



(2) THAT update reports in respect of this matter be submitted at future meetings of this Committee.

10. UPDATE ON WORK ON OPEN SPACES IN ORDSALL AND LANGWORTHY

Jonathan Drake, Central Salford Urban Regeneration Company, gave an update report on work which was being undertaken to improve open spaces in Ordsall and Langworthy.

He provided details of work which had been undertaken at the following locations -

-
James Street 

-
Emmanuel Church

-
The Paddock

-
Gloucester Street

Discussion took place regarding the future locations to be addressed as part of the project.

RESOLVED: THAT the report be noted.

11. BUDGET SUB-GROUP

(a)
Meeting held on 27 May, 2009

RESOLVED:
THAT the applications for funding, as detailed below, be dealt with as follows -
	APPLICANT
	TOTAL GRANT SOUGHT
	PURPOSE


	DECISION

	New Barracks TMG – Deferred for breakdown of costs. Quotes available at meeting.
	£1,000.00
	Tools, Plants & Entertainment for ‘Big Lunch’


	Approved 

£500 for plants and tools

	Dwanys Thai Boxing Club 
	£500.00
	Room Hire


	Approved 

£500

	Lifecentre 
	£4,164.00
	Rent


	Deferred

	Eccles RFC
	£120.80
	Pitch Hire, Referee Fees for Competition
	Approved 

£120.80

	Langworthy Community Church Kidz Club
	£510.00
	Room Hire & Admin Costs
	Refused

	Friends Of Buile Hill
	£759.00
	Contribution to Bank Holiday Event  Costs
	Approved 

£759

	Thorn Court Residents Association
	£1,511.05
	Community Festival
	Deferred

	 Cyclone Dirt Bike Project
	£2,600.00
	Project Costs


	Approved 

£2,600.00

	Friends Of Ordsall Park
	£2,470.00
	Event Costs
	Approved 

£2,270.00


(b)
Meeting held on 24 June, 2009

RESOLVED:
THAT the applications for funding, as detailed below, be dealt with as follows -
	APPLICANT
	TOTAL GRANT SOUGHT
	PURPOSE


	DECISION

	Salford Forum of Older People
	£3082.93
	Events
	Deferred.

To be reconsidered by the Budget Sub-Group

	Salford Allotment Association
	£193.25
	Salford Show – Contribution to costs


	Approved 

£193.25

	Langworthy Ken Yu Kai Association
	£324.30
	Equipment


	Approved 

£324.00


	Cooking Angels
	£325.00
	Big Lunch


	Approved 

£325.00

	New Barracks Management Co-operative
	£500.00
	Summer Playscheme


	Approved

£500.00

	Cracked Pots Residents Association
	£688.29
	Garden Equipment & Furniture
	Approved 

£350.00

	Langworthy Juniors FC
	£1,075.00
	Equipment & Astro Turf Hire


	Approved

£1,075.00

	Langworthy & Seedley Aces
	£3,384.00
	Room Hire


	Approved

£3,384.00

	Ordsall FC
	£3,766.00
	Fees, Pitch Hire, Training & Equipment Costs
	Approved

£3,184.00

	SAYO/SPARKY
	£4,000.00
	Summer on the Quays Project
	Approved

£4,000.00


12. ANY OTHER BUSINESS

(a)
Local Partnership Delivery Group

Ross Spanner indicated that an invitation had been extended for a Community Committee representative to attend future meetings of the Ordsall and Langworthy Local Partnership Delivery Group. 

RESOLVED:
THAT any member interested in becoming a member of Ordsall and Langworthy Local Partnership Delivery Group, contact Ross Spanner for further information.

(b)
Salford Community Radio

Ross Spanner indicated that an invitation had been extended for a Community Committee representative to become a member of the Salford Community Radio Board. 

RESOLVED:
THAT any member interested in becoming a member of Salford Community Radio Board, contact Ross Spanner for further information.

(c)
Proms in the Park

Ross Spanner provided details of the contact telephone number to obtain discounted tickets for the Proms in the Park event.

(d)
Mayor’s Citizen Award

Ross Spanner provided details of the re-launch of the Mayor’s Citizen Award and also details of how to make a nomination. 

(e)
Training Courses

Ross Spanner provided details of a number of free Training Sessions which were being held at the Broadwalk Centre.

(f)
Police and Community Together Forum

Ross Spanner reported that the first meeting of this Group would be held on Wednesday, 5 August, 2009, at the Ordsall Neighbourhood Building, Robert Hall Street, Ordsall, at 6.00 p.m.

(g)
Fit City Ordsall

Ross Spanner reported that the refurbishment of Fit City Ordsall had been completed.

Members raised concerns relating to the monthly membership fee as it was felt it may preclude members of the local community from taking up membership.

(h)
Thorn Court - Gym Equipment

Members of the Thorn Court Apartments Residents’ Association provided details of the availability for purchase of Gym Equipment owing to the closure of their gymnasium.

It was noted that enquiries regarding the matter should be made to the Residents’ Association. 

(i)
Ordsall Estate - Painting

RESOLVED:
THAT Salix Homes be requested to provide details of the programme of work to paint properties within the area.

13. DATE AND TIME OF NEXT MEETING

RESOLVED:
THAT the next meeting of this Committee be held on Tuesday, 1 September, 2009, at Pendleton Gateway, the Broadwalk, Salford, at 7.00 p.m.
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